
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 30 MARCH 2006 


COS.41/06
BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE PLAN 2006/07

The Head of Policy and Performance Services submitted report SP.10/06 enclosing an initial draft of the text of the Best Value Performance Plan for 2006/7.  The Plan had been considered by the Executive on 20 March 2006 (EX.050/06) and had been referred to the three Overview and Scrutiny Committees for consultation.

The Policy and Performance Officer advised that the performance indicator information would be added to the Plan at the end of May 2006 when it had been quality assured.  Special meetings of the Executive had been arranged for 25 May and 26 June 2006 prior to the finalised Performance Plan and performance indicator information going to the Council for approval at a special meeting on 29 June 2006.

In considering the draft Best Value Performance Plan Text Members made the following comments and observations: -

(a)
Page 11 – The penultimate paragraph states that “Carlisle is unlikely to see the levels of investment in regeneration that other areas in the North West have and will continue to experience in coming years”.  Members felt that this was a negative and defeatist statement and should be rewritten.


The Deputy Chief Executive advised that the Statement could be set in context, particularly with regard to European support.

(b)
Page 15 – The section on “Future challenges for community safety” – Members felt that there could be a more robust statement developed around the “Stretching targets on volume crime”.

(c)
The section on details of performance – performance against Carlisle City Council Service Standards 2005/06 – Members commented that there was a great amount of detail in this section, some of which would be fairly meaningless to the public and would not make it an appealing document.


The Deputy Chief Executive responded that there was a level of information which the Council was required to include within the Best Value Performance Plan.  However, work was being carried out on outward focusing Service Standards and future developments would include rationalising this section to look more like a Customer Charter, which would hopefully be of more interest to the public.

(d)
The glossary needs to be developed further to ensure that all the acronyms referred to in the report are fully explained.

(e)
There were some grammatical errors particularly relating to the use of the word “too”.

(f)
Members welcomed the opportunity to comment on the text of the draft Performance Plan at this stage, as it was an earlier stage than in previous years.

(g)
A Member referred to two of the following Service Standards on page 48 of the document, namely:   “The Council will determine any claim for benefit within 10 working days of receipt of completed claim”; and “The Council’s Website will be available 7 days a week, 24 hours a day and there will be less than 4 hours per month of down time due to planned maintenance”.  The Plan stated that these had both been achieved, but a Member stated that they did not believe that these had been achieved.  The Deputy Chief Executive undertook to examine these matters and revise as necessary.

(h)
The foreword of the draft Performance Plan included the use of the word “loose” instead of the word “lose”.

(i) Page 13 refers to a Multi Sports Area in “Bothergate” but this should be changed to “Botcherby”.

(j)
A Member referred to pages 28 and onwards where Directors are reporting on different aspects of work.  There was concern that these were presented in different formats and styles of information and the document was not coherent.


The Policy and Performance Officer responded that this aspect of the document was being amended and it would look quite different when it came to the finalised version.

(k)
There was concern about the statement on page 12 that “the City Council will take the lead in neighbourhood/area based regeneration”.  Members were concerned about the strength of this statement.  The Head of Policy and Performance Services undertook to review this with the relevant Director.

(l)
The previous year’s Best Value Performance Plan contained a large section on the Direction of Travel Review.  Members suggested that this year’s plan should contain an update on progress with the Direction of Travel Review Action Plan.

The Deputy Chief Executive undertook to add this section on the Direction of Travel Action Plan and also commented that there would be other issues arising from the Annual Audit Letter which would also need to be included within the plan.

RESOLVED – (1)
The Committee welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Best Value Performance Plan at an earlier stage than in previous years.

(2)
The Committee looks forward to receiving the next version of the Plan, including the Performance Indicator Information, at the meeting in June 2006.

(3)
That the detailed comments of the Committee as outlined above be forwarded to the Executive for consideration in relation to the re-drafted Plan.







